
IVER HEATH VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE 
Minutes – AGM – Tuesday 15 October 2024 

To be ratified at the 2025 AGM 

Present 
Matthew Streuli, Co-Chair 
Caroline Streuli, Co-Chair 
Marion Holmes, Secretary 
Ann Mayling, Treasurer 
Carol Campling 
Luisa Sullivan 
Julie Cook 
Janet Beale 
Jenni Edwards 
 
Members of the public and IHVH Committee 
 
 
Meeting Open at 19:00 
 

 
 

1 Apologies 
Action 
Points 

 Peter Stanhope, Pat Roberts, Vishal Gupta  

2 Minutes of the Previous Annual General Meeting  

 Matt Streuli welcomed everyone.  
Minutes for previous AGM were shared with the committee via email and printed copies were 
available.  
 
Minutes were accepted – Proposed by Carol Campling, seconded by Julie Cook. 

 

3 Matters Arising from the previous AGM  



 There are no action points from the previous AGM however many items are included in the 
following reports. 

 

4 Co-Chair Report  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Good evening and welcome.  

We are Caroline and Matthew Streuli and we are your current Co-Chairs. We’d like to take this 

opportunity to reflect on the past year. Starting with a successful Christmas Fete which brought 

the community together. 

 

A lot of work was undertaken to correct the issues identified by last year’s fire risk assessment 

including a new compliant fire alarm system which has been installed and maintained by Palmac 

of Richings Park. Matt completed training to carry out PAT electrical testing and carries this out 

for the hall at a much more affordable fee. Following ill health, our previous cleaning contractor 

left just before Christmas 2023 which led to Matt stepping in, initially short term but more 

recently agreed as ongoing. Our Treasurer Ann will go into further details but our new cleaning 

contractor and more affordable cleaning materials, from Costco and Lidl and Booker, have seen 

our Cleaning labour and materials cost nearly half despite inflation. 

 

Caroline, Carol and Matt ran a Community Chit-Chat café as a pilot starting for Time To Talk 

day back in February which then ran most Wednesdays during term time. Around this time, we 

were also thankful to Ivers Parish Council who provided a grant to pay for 10 new large folding 

tables which was much needed as Slough Tabletop Collective has rapidly grown over the last 

year. During the year we’ve updated the Terms of Hire and will be looking once again at 

overhauling these terms as we’ve completed the switch to the new LemonBooking system. 

Along with more daytime hires, we’ve seen a steady growth in demand for hall hire and there is 

a waiting list for weekday evening spaces. Over 90% of our weekends have at least one 

occasional hire in. We now have 19 regular hirers operating 22-23 sessions each week. 

 

In Spring, we welcomed an NHS Falls prevention team to the hall who ran a series of weekly 

movement classes to support patients in South Bucks referred by their GP. We also welcomed a 

TV production company who hired the whole hall for two full days for a programmed called 

‘Too Much’ which is coming to Netflix early in 2025. The sun shone on the Spring Fete which 

raised £220 for the charity as well as promoting the hall and benefiting our local community. A 

lot of the work goes on behind the scenes. Matt reviewed and brought up-to-date the Health and 

Safety Policy and the Charity’s risk assessment as part of his IOSH qualification over the 

Summer including the updates from the Fire Risk Assessment. 

 

Over the summer we chose to pause the Chit Chat Café. While it was appreciated and used by a 

variety of people, including a small group of regulars, it did not raise enough funds to fund itself. 

Part of growth is about reflection and making changes based on what we learn in that reflection. 

This is how the Committee chose to move from our previous processes to the LemonBooking 

system. While it costs slightly more, it has dramatically reduced the hours that our booking team, 

Carol and Caroline, spend taking enquiries, chasing signed terms, chasing final payments and so 

forth. It has reduced the regular hire invoicing process from 2-3 hour to around 30 minutes. 

Alongside the update to our payment terms, this has reduced the risk to the hall of non-payers or 

time wasters.  Despite inflation and an increase in energy costs, we’ve found other ways to 

reduce costs including using more energy efficient LED bulbs, using less to no postage as we 

move more and more paperless and moved our insurance to Zurich which had reduced our 

insurance costs by ~£500 per year. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Routine maintenance has continued outside and inside the building, all being logged with the 

only outstanding for 2024 being our door and shutter service due to happen in the next few 

weeks and our fire extinguishers at the end of the year.  The village hall is a charity and our 

Treasurer, Ann Mayling, has spent a lot of time and energy not only to help make sure that the 

charity complies with current legislation while being financially stable for the future – something 

we are very grateful for her diligence in. We will leave Ann to provide a full update but we are 

proud that as a team we have reduced the annual expenditure by around £10,000 – it was ~£40k 

three years ago and now is around £30k, while increasing our income steadily. 

 

That is a quick overview of the last 12 months and we will try to answer questions during Any 

Other Business at the end of the meeting – including some questions we’ve had sent in by 

regular hirers. It is important for charities to try to make a small profit so we have reserves for 

the unexpected and to help budget for future works and improvement. As such, we are 

restructuring our hire rates which we will announce in Any Other Business. It is over a year since 

the last price increase and this restructure will help improve the halls income and ability to make 

a small profit – especially against inflation – while keeping us affordable comparable to other 

halls and venues. Our records are independently audited and up to date with the Charity 

Commission so please do have a look at their website and feel free to email us any queries you 

have. We look forward to seeing you at the Christmas Fete in December. Thank you all for your 

time and support of the hall and us during the last few years and fingers crossed to a profitable 

and resilient 2025. 

 

Thank you for your time. Thank you for supporting us, Ann and the committee. We hope that the 

next few years will provide a strong foundation for the future of this charity. 
5 Treasurer’s Report   

 Unaudited accounts will be submitted to auditor and presented to trustees once completed.  
The documents will be added to these minutes as an appendix. 

  

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
Total income for 2022/2023 was  £32,311.24 so exceeding this in just Hall Hire for 

2023/2024 shows the increasing demand for the venue partially in thanks to the improved 

social media prescenes and high Google review rating. 

 



 
Fundraising also helps raise awareness and publicity of the Hall (and it’s regular hirers) and 

benefits the whole community – not just those who use the hall. 

 

 
 



 
 

6 Adoption of the Accounts  

 Caroline Streuli proposed. 
2nd by Mariann Rand-Weaver. Unanimous vote approved. 

 

7 Election of Committee  

 Unanimous vote approved. 
 
Julie Cook - IPC 
Peter Stanhope – IPC 
Vishal Gupta - IPC 
Luisa Sullivan - Buckinghamshire Council 
Jenni Edwards - St Margaret’s Church    
Carol Campling - Bookings Volunteer  
Jenni Edwards - Heathway Ladies  
Les Brewer - Iver Heath Drama Club  
Janet Beale - Hall Volunteer  
Pat Roberts - Public Representative  

 

8 Election of Officers  

 Overseen by Ann Mayling 
Election of Co-Chairs, Caroline and Matthew Streuli.  
Poposed by Julie Cook. 2nd by Carol Campling 
Vote approved with no objections. 
 
Overseen by Matthew and Caroline Streuli 
Election of Treasurer, Ann Mayling. Vote approved with no objections. 
Proposed by Julie Cook, 2nd by Luisa Sullivan. 
 
Election of Secretary, Marion Holmes. Vote approved with no objections.  
Proposed by Marianne Rand-Weaver. 2nd by Julie Cook. 

 

9 Any Other Business  

  
New Pricing 
A restructure was announced and is included below.  

 



 

Will the Terms be updated now we are on lemonbooking? 

Yes. Matthew Streuli has a draft he will review with trustees and then present to committee. 

There will be 1 terms document rather than the current 2. 

 

What is expected of the last person to leave the building,  

Go through checklist at alarm, taps and lights are off and so forth. Kitchen, lobby and toilets are 

communal so we expect all regular hirers to check them – regular hirers get better pricing for 

their support of the hall and that includes being a trusted keyholder. If you were in the 

community room and you notice the lights on in the hall, please pop in and turn them off but we 

wouldn’t expect you to check the fire doors and so on – that’s on the last person who hired that 

room. Likewise, if you are in the main hall we don’t expect you to check the community room.  

 

Use of Music 

the hall pays for a license called PPL PRS which pays for vast majority of copyrighted music to 

be played and performed here. 

 

Fridge from the Church Room, 

There is an old fridge upstairs. We want to get rid of it.  Matthew Streuli asked if anyone can 

help dispose. We will ask Slough Tabletop Collective if they can move downstairs. 

 

National Grid Grant Opportunity 

Julie Cook shared that it is very likely that the proposed expansion at the nearby Iver distribution 

substation will be given the ‘go ahead’ and as such encouraged the hall and other nearby groups 

to prepare their applications for grants. The committee has a proposal for solar panels and 

batteries to be fitted to the Village Hall – and works to improve access to those batteries – which 

needs further work so we are ready to apply when the window opens. 

 

Iver Villages Together 

A local collaborative effort is looking to raise money for creative and ecological activites for 

families and youngsters. They have asked if we can host a ‘printer cartridge drop off point’ for 

recycling. The committee will formally discuss this at the next management committee meeting 

but it is unlikely we will have any issues or objections. 

 

Plan for future work 

The committee were asked if they had plans for future work or proposals. In short, there are 

ideas but the Co-Chairs and Treasurer spoke around needing more successful years to help 

rebuild the hall’s reserves. One such plan is a refurbishment to the Church Room and/or 

Committee Room. This would include decoration such as new blinds to match the hall, updates 

to the Church Room ceiling, replacing the light fitting and heaters for more efficient options. 

Over the next year, the committee hope the charity continues to perform well so more time can 

be put into in these plans and therefore start making steps into bringing them to fruition. 

 

Thank you. 

Pat Roberts (via email) and Luisa Sullivan shared their thanks to Caroline and Matthew Streuli 

and the whole committee for their hard work. Luisa spoke of the trustee’s innovative ideas such 

as the improved social media and weekly tours, and thanked Ann for her keen work managing 

the finances which was echoed by the Co-Chairs. 

 



We look forward to seeing you at the Christmas Fete.  

The co-chairs closed the meeting and confirmed that all the stalls at the fete are reserved or paid 

for. Demand is high and the community is excited for the event. 
 
 

 Meeting closed at 7:40pm 
 
 
Links: 
 
Charity Commission – Reports & Accounts 
https://register-of-charities.charitycommission.gov.uk/en/charity-search/-/charity-
details/300285/charity-overview 
 
Our Website with history, car park info and policies + risk assessment 
www.iverheathvillagehall.co.uk 
 
Booking Portal with diary and FAQ page 
https://iver-heath-village-hall.lemonbooking.com/ 
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